January 26, 2006 

	Tracey Braun, Director 

Environmental Assessment & Licensing Branch

Manitoba Conservation 

Suite 160 – 123 Main Street

Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 1A5

945 5229 (f)
	Honourable Stan Struthers

Minister of Conservation

Legislative Building

450 Broadway Avenue

Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 0V8

945 3586 (f)


Dear Director Braun and Minister Struthers:

It has recently been brought to our attention that the Manitoba Government is intending to draw water from the aquifer basin in the Sandilands area for use in the Morris Manitoba area through a new pipeline system and eventually into the Pembina Valley Water Cooperative (PVWC) water distribution network. 

As this aquifer is determined to stretch east to the Lake of the Woods under the lands of Buffalo Point First Nation it is our intent to advise the Manitoba Government that we must be briefed on this proposed project in order to help determine the proposed outcomes. Buffalo Point as a First Nation has the final say in any use of these resources, as it presently has with Timber Rights and Allocations. 

At this point in time it would be premature for us to make any decisions on the use of these reserves without further studying the implications. We therefore ask that the Manitoba Provincial Government through the Ministry of Conservation meet with us, and other concerned parties, to further study the proposal reflecting its social, environmental and economic implications.

Yours truly

John Thunder, Chief 

Buffalo Point First Nation

cc:

The Honourable Steve Ashton, Minister of Water Stewardship (948-2684 (f)

Dan McNaughton, Director, Prairie Office – Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency 983 1878 (f)

Glen Koroluk, Water Caucus Coordination Manitoba Eco Network 943 0318 (f)

